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SHCG Trustees Meeting Minutes
Friday 2 October 2020, 1 - 4pm
(via video call due to Covid-19 pandemic)
1. Welcome and apologies
Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting and in particular to the new trustees and returning trustees in new roles. 

Apologies received from Secretary who is on a period of absence. 

As the first meeting of the new committee, introductions were given.
2. Minutes of last meeting & matters arising
None raised in meeting. Following copied from last minutes and require an update.
ACTION: VS passed on storage of publications (possibly at University of Leicester) to JM to follow up – no progress on this
ACTION: GA to trial an opt-in system for marketing to develop a useable system for non-members

ACTION: JP to review peer reviewer guidance and to send around to all committee to review. 
ACTION: ALL to complete GDPR spreadsheet for GA – still some information missing
3. Minute of decisions taken since last meeting (if applicable)
Decision to take part in the MA online conference in November after Chair received email invitation from the MA. Decision taken by trustees via email in August 2020.
4. Reports and 5. Queries/discussion arising from reports
a) Chair

Elements requiring discussion from the Chair’s report dealt with in the main body of the agenda

b) Secretary

Report provided by Chair. Secretary’s leave of absence extended by one month to the end of October due to work pressures. VS will review with JM.
c) Treasurer

Treasurer raised the issue of the charity’s registered address which is currently at Hackney Museum where previous trustee was based. This needs to be changed - the Treasurer and Chair have been looking into options of a permanent address to avoid issues of the address being linked to an individual trustee which will change very 2-3 years. 
PO Box costs £200-£300 a year and still requires to be linked to an individual. Trustees agreed there’s no benefit to this option. Chair suggested using University of Leicester as a base but this would still require an individual contact who is kept up-to-date when the committee members change. 

Seminar Organiser (LRS) suggested the process used at UK Medicals Group whereby the Thackray Museum is committed to always being a member and sending a representative to AGM. SHCG could follow this idea and nominate a museum that will always be a member of SHCG to act as volunteer for this role. 

Chair suggested approaching Steph Mastoris, core member of SHCG and Chair of firstBASE Committee to act as registered address. Digital Editor agreed that a named individual rather than institution would be a more secure approach. Committee agreed to ask Steph Mastoris. 

ACTION: Chair to ask Steph Mastoris if he is willing to act as the registered address for SHCG

Treasurer also mentioned that she and the Membership Secretary had been discussing the possibility of setting up a Hardship Fund to cover membership for those who wouldn’t otherwise be able to afford it. To be discussed under Membership below.

d) Membership 
Membership Secretary raised that in chasing membership subscriptions she had received responses from current members saying that they weren’t in a position to pay this year. In addition, a donation had been received asking for it to be spent covering the membership fees for someone who couldn’t afford it. This prompted the idea that a Hardship Fund would be a good idea. 
Treasurer raised whether this would present an accounting issue - Marketing and Partnerships Officer suggested that we wouldn’t necessarily need to dedicate fees, we could just not charge as there are no costs currently involved with Digital membership.

Chair stated there was a precedent for this in the student free membership offer that was successful. 

Conference Organiser (EmH) also raised that if we used donations then we might not be able to offer the same number of memberships through the Hardship Fund year on year. Trustees would have to agree on the number of places and ‘application process’ this could be similar to the free places for conference.

Treasurer stated we have £17,000 in reserves so plenty to cover this. 

Chair also raised that any online training this year is unlikely to incur any costs for the charity.
ACTION: Seminar Organiser (HT) to check any associated costs of streaming technology such as that used by Collections Trust for joint disposals event

Membership Secretary confirmed 12 individuals (not institutions) have not responded and that any Hardship Fund application should be a very simple, short process. 
DECISION: Chair confirmed we will offer 10 free places as a Hardship Fund for those who would otherwise be unable to take out membership with immediate effect for this year.
ACTION: Treasurer and Membership Secretary to draft an application form and circulate to Committee for approval ASAP

ACTION: News Editor to liaise with Membership Secretary and Treasurer to include an advert for the above in Autumn Newsletter
ACTION: Once approved, Marketing and Partnerships Officer to work with Membership Secretary to notify whole membership. 

Membership Secretary also highlighted that we currently receive less via PayPal than the cost of having a PayPal account and we don’t pass the charge on to members and asked Trustees whether they felt this was worth continuing with.

Conference Organiser (EH) said PayPal was originally introduced to make it easier for international members to pay their membership.
Treasurer confirmed that BACS is more expensive for international members.
News Editor raised that international print members incur higher cost for the charity in posting out News and Journal - about £5.20 (UK postage is approx. £1.20) - although Journal Editor stated this was only about 5 members. 

Chair confirmed we should keep PayPal but consider raising international print membership. Any increase should take affect from April 2021.
ACTION: Treasurer, News Editor and Membership Secretary to discuss and come back with a proposal to Committee prior to next posting of Journal. 
e) Journal

Since report submitted, Journal Editor has received 7 abstracts. Some less relevant than others. Journal Editor will re-read and confirm submissions. Chair offered to read through if second opinion is required.

Journal Editor is also working up guidelines for peer reviewers to ensure consistency of approach. ACTION: JP to circulate guidelines committee for info/comment when ready.
f) News 
Since report submitted, News Editor has now received a good number of submissions at the last minute. 1 Object in Focus article and 9 Theory and Practice articles (two still to be sent). News Editor will be editing them this weekend. Designer Nick Drew can’t start work until all articles received but it should be ready to post out mid to end of October. Despite delaying the News due to COVID-19 pandemic we are now back in the rhythm of Autumn and Spring publications. 

Chair confirmed publication date is appropriate. 

g) Marketing and Partnerships
Marketing and Partnerships Officer has been carrying out GDPR audit. Used this opportunity to confirm certain queries:
· Gift Aid Forms include phone numbers – do we need to collect this info? Confirmed this information is not required to collect and can be removed from the form. Treasurer highlighted that Gift Aid form does require a lot of detail and to ensure that no detail required for Gift Aid submission is removed.

ACTION: Journal Contributor and Peer Reviewer Database to be transferred from Journal Editor’s password protected personal drive to the SHCG Google Drive.

· Can JICSmail member list unsubscribe and manage preferences. Conference Organiser (EmH) confirmed there is a link at bottom of the email to unsubscribe. 
· ACTION: Digital Editor to check whether this process is automatic or not and how preferences could be managed.
· Do we have permission from individuals who feature on films on the website? Conference Organiser (EmH) said in previous role on Committee, for Tools of the Trade project we did get permission from speakers 
· ACTION: Conference Organiser (EmH) to check where these forms are and save on shared drive if found. 
· Seminar Organiser (LRS) confirmed that at conference 2019, verbal warning of filming was given and attendees had opportunity to opt out

· Does our website collect visitor information through cookies/IPM? 
· ACTION: Digital Editor to see if she can access this info. If not Surface Impression (website hosts) may require payment to carry this out.
· What sort of emails are being sent from conference email address.
· ACTION: Seminar Organiser (LRS previous Conference Organiser) to send Marketing and Partnerships Officer list 
· May need to add details to SHCG Nomination Form saying that email addresses are shared if elected as trustees. Chair confirmed that unsuccessful applications are destroyed following AGM.

Chair thanked Marketing and Partnerships Officer for work on GDPR audit and Logos.

ACTION: Chair to save final versions of Logos and Guidelines to Google Drive. 

h) Digital 
Nothing to add to report. Raised issue that key benefit of membership is access to JICSMAIL list should we therefore remove those who haven’t paid their membership. Conference Organiser (EmH) asked whether it was worth sending one more reminder with a deadline of mid-November in case members have been furloughed and not received a reminder. 

Membership Secretary confirmed 12 in total, 2 print and 10 digital, who have not replied and that she has given lots of options in the emails to contact if any issues with payment. 
ACTION: Membership Secretary to forward list of those who are definitely not renewing membership to Digital Editor to remove from Jicsmail list and to send reminder to remainder with deadline of mid-November. 

i) Seminars
Survey about training needs and format will be sent to Committee members prior to circulation in mid-November. 

Seminar Organisers reported that due to current situation and timing of MA Conference in November, there will probably be no further seminars until 2021. 

Seminar Organiser (HT) raised that Disposals seminar booked for March was due to be re-booked for October should we refund attendees now as this won’t be able to go ahead until 2021?

Treasurer confirmed we would not want to hold on to this money past the end of the financial year.

ACTION: Seminar Organisers to investigate how to refund from Eventbrite

j) Conference

Conference Organiser (VM) explained how the organisers have been number crunching the proposed costs for Conference 2021and suggest £175 for full conference fee, £150 early bird and £90 day rate. This would allow 5 free places (Chair and Conference Organisers plus 2 places for attendees)
Discussion amongst trustees as to number of free places that should be offered. Digital Editor queried whether the free place includes travel and accommodation. Chair confirmed that it has previously included accommodation because the full conference fee has, needs considering for this year. Travel has not previously been covered. 
Digital Editor (?) suggested that one free place be ringfenced for BAME application. Discussion around approaching Museums Detox and similar networks again to help promote free places. Journal Editor also suggested Black Curators Collective. Membership Secretary highlighted that we have a responsibility to look to ourselves as an organisation to be more inclusive rather than relying entirely on other networks. Treasurer raised that maybe we need to think about people with any protected characteristics rather than just BAME community. News Editor raised that there may be legal issues with wording with this. 
ACTION: Treasurer to check wording used by MA in recent training opportunities.
Membership Secretary highlighted that our discussions were getting stuck because we do not have an Access and Inclusion Policy to help inform discussions and decisions. 

ACTION: Membership Secretary and Journal Editor to work on draft of Access and Inclusion Policy and send to Committee for comment/input

Seminar Organiser suggested Access, Inclusion and Diversity should be a permanent item on the agenda with specific targets to help steer our work.

ACTION: Treasurer to check reserves and suggest an appropriate number of free places that could be covered, also considering travel expenses. 

ACTION: Further discussion over free places required with decision to be made prior to January meeting. 

Conference Organiser (EmH) asked if this was also a deferral on conference fees as unlikely to have more information/costs on this prior to January. Membership and Partnership Officer raised the question of whether there would be extra costs due to PPE next year. Chair confirmed this may well be the case but that both venues have re-opened and are COVID-secure. Conference Organiser (EmH) confirmed the organisers have been thinking about this and spaces look large enough to socially distance if still required. Treasurer and Seminar Organiser (LRS) agreed the conference fees looked reasonable. 

DECISION: Conference fees for 2021 set at the proposed £175, £150 and £90 rates.

_________________________BREAK_____________________
6. Impact of Covid-19

Chair outlined that we are unlikely to have an in-person committee meeting before conference but will assess the ongoing situation. Likewise, any events/training will also be online
7. For briefing / discussion / agreement
a) Art Fund Professional Network grant application & SSNs
Chair and Treasurer submitted grant application as informed via email. Chair will update as and when there is news.

Digital Editor briefly left the meeting at 2.50pm 

b) firstBASE

Chair outlined role of firstBASE chaired by Steph Mastoris and responsible for managing the firstBASE database. Reported that the group met virtually in July and again in September. The group will increase frequency of online meetings to every 2 months to coincide with transfer of Duty Editor role from one person to the next. They will aim meet in person once a year prior to conference. Digital Editor has checked that the firstBASE email is working, which it is. Digital Editor and Chair Elect will join firstBASE meetings when possible. firstBASE had discussed that SHCG website needs an overhaul but recommended that a dedicated working group be put together to work on this project – TBD another time. We need to continue to remind members about firstBASE as a resource and an article will appear in the Autumn News. 

c) MA Conference 2020 (and Fair Museum Jobs Conference)
Treasurer suggested that it would be good for SHCG to have a presence at Fair Museums Jobs (a twitter account group) Careers Summit which has been announced for w/c 23/11/2020. One strand is Supporting the Sector in particular networks and support organisations which seems to suit SHCG perfectly. The event is being put on with the Group for Education in Museums. Deadline for proposing sessions is 16 October. Marketing and Partnership Officer suggested using ourselves as case studies for how SSNs can help with career development. Prime opportunity to launch our free place scheme if ready. Showcase our resources and why social history is relevant to new museum professionals. Membership Secretary also suggested this might be better coming from membership testimonials rather than ourselves as Trustees. Membership Secretary has been asking members why they join. 
ACTION: Membership Secretary to send Chair details of replies to why new members have joined to include
ACTION: Membership and Partnership Officer to send Chair summary of survey that was sent out earlier this year which highlights benefits of membership.

Seminar Organiser (LRS) suggested this could take the form of an informal networking session. Journal Editor said personally finds networking online can be hard and exclusionary.
ACTION: Chair to draft a proposed session and send to Committee for comment.

Chair summarised the MA conference proposal so far. We have been given a slot on Friday 6 November 4-4.30pm where SHCG Chair will chair a panel of 2-3 speakers to be proposed by Committee and a Q&A. The MA will provide a facilitator. Treasurer suggested RCP Museum have never done video content before and where this is put after as a possible case study.

Conference Organiser (EmH) said they have just received and accessioned their first-born digital acquisition and highlighted talk at Collections Trust conference from Museum Documentation Network on a toolkit for documenting digital objects/collections.
Seminar Organiser (HT) proposed Black Country Living Museum as a case study as she has recently been carrying out born digital oral histories and digitising existing oral histories.

Other suggestions include contacting the Contemporary Collecting Network specifically Ellie Miles or Jen Kavanagh. Marketing and Partnerships Officer suggested Gabrielle Heffernan at Tullie House who has just been writing policies on digital accessioning. 
ACTION: Marketing and Partnerships Officer to send contact to Chair

Journal Editor also suggested Kathleen Lawther who is carrying out project on databases – these are also digital storage mediums. Trustees unclear on exact focus of the session are documentation/digitisation projects relevant. 

Chair re-summarised initial suggestion which was to focus on ‘storage mediums’ but to use it as an opportunity to showcase SHCG. Conference Organiser (EmH) highlighted that we can make the focus what we want it to be and have the opportunity to shape the session. A lot of people have been thrown into working with digital storage mediums during lockdown so could use this as starting point and the fact that we don’t have all the answers but that SHCG and other SSNs can help.

DECISION: Session to include case studies on oral histories (HT); first digital accession (EmH)
ACTION: Chair to contact Tullie House re policy writing

d) GDPR
See 4 and 5g Marketing and Partnerships Officer discussion for decisions and actions.

e) Logos – guidelines (see supporting documents)
See 4 and 5g Marketing and Partnerships Officer discussion for decisions and actions. 

f) Conference 2021 – handover, fees and free places
See 4 and 5j Conference discussion for decisions and actions. 
g) Forward Plan 2019-2021 (see supporting document)
Chair asked the group to review the task descriptions under their respective roles and highlight any disparities. Marketing and Partnerships Officer highlighted that so far not had opportunities to ‘build partnerships for our projects with other SSNs’. Chair confirmed this is fine and will hopefully pick up in the future.

Membership Secretary suggested it would be very useful for all new trustees to receive the Forward Plan on election. 
ACTION: Chair to ensure Forward Plan is circulated to all trustees after AGM
Chair introduced the 7 aspirational goals of the Forward Plan and these were then reviewed by the Committee. 
1. Widen and diversify the membership
Free membership offer for students was successful. 

ACTION: Membership Officer to reinitiate the offer and approach students who signed up last year to see if they want to renew membership.

Marketing and Partnerships Officer raised issue of where do we circulate this too and that there is an issue with the contact details of university courses etc. on database that we have not asked to keep their details on file. Treasurer pointed out that if information publicly available then GDPR does not apply in same way. 
Chair suggested it also go out to Associateship of Museums Association (AMA) support groups and Emerging Museum Professional (EMP) networks which align with regions but set up by individuals. 
Marketing and Partnerships Officer can also post it through the museum development networks.

Access and Inclusion Policy will also feed into this aspiration. 

Digital Editor returned to the meeting.
2. Develop profile and change perceptions
Re-building SHCG website to be discussed at another meeting. We have tried to promote SHCG outside of the SHCG ‘bubble’ and should continue to do so. 

3. Raise the standard of the Journal

All of these points are being done. Journal Editor suggests could add in maintaining a database of peer reviewers. Chair asked if there was a working title for this year’s journal. Journal Editor confirmed it is currently ‘Outcomes and Opportunities’ but that this can be changed if need be but abstracts have responded to it. 

4. Professional Development Offer

We have increased online networking opportunities through Museum Hour. Trustee roles were advertised on Leicester Museum Jobs Desk. Seminar Organiser (LRS) suggested we could ask Fair Museum Jobs network as to good ways to publicise the trustee calls next year. Treasurer enquired if the call could go to Universities – Marketing and Partnerships Officer said this could happen once they had GDPR opt in.

Marketing and Partnerships Officer felt campaign was well focused on specific roles.
Chair confirmed it was great to get a lot of nominations for Committee members and this was diverse but Treasurer pointed out since this diversity has not carried through to who has been elected then there is still an issue that needs to be addressed possibly through quotas or similar.

Chair agreed it’s an issue.

5. Increase numbers and diversity at conference
Chair highlighted that this is ongoing and goes for all training, events and activities.

6. Create a Bursary Scheme

To be discussed on another occasion following work of Treasurer on reserves and further discussion on free membership and conference places.

7. Increase Partnership Working

Chair highlighted that there was more cross-SSN working prior to COVID and confident that this will increase in the future. Possible of developing relationship with AIM. Had tried to promote SHCG at AIM conference exhibition but it was quite expensive. Seminar Organiser (HT) highlighted that Director of Black Country Living Museum (BCLM) is current Chair of AIM so she would be happy to approach him about future partnership working. 

Chair suggested including an advert in the News saying that we are always looking for partners and networks to work with. 
ACTION: News Editor to draft an advert

Journal Editor asked if we had ever worked with Social History Society, more academic but she will send the call for peer reviewers to them. Chair confirmed would be good to make contact with them but had not previously worked with them. 

Conference Organiser (VM) highlighted that there is a Professionals Network in Ireland which has 1.4k followers on Facebook so this would be a good network to promote SHCG on. All agreed.

ACTION: Chair to circulate updated Forward Plan
8. AOB (any other business)
Conference organiser (EmH) confirmed everyone was happy for her to save the Zoom chat for purposes of the minutes. All agreed

Treasurer asked if anyone was attending the Controlled Substances meeting? Chair confirmed that Digital Editor is going to attend along with another SHCG member.
9. Date and location of next committee meeting: TBC / via video call due to Covid-19 pandemic
